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CLOSURE OF CRABMILL LANE GATE 
 
Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
I am writing to all families that use the Crabmill Lane entrance to school. As you will 
have noticed scaffolding has been erected in the schools entrance, causing an 
obstruction. 
 
This scaffolding was put up on school land without permission from either us or by 
licence from the Local Authority. It appears that its purpose is for roofing work to 
take place on 60 Crabmill Lane. 
 
Once work commences, this will present a health and safety hazard to all that would 
use that gateway into school. Therefore, we have contacted the Health and Safety 
Executive who recommend that school, based on our assessments, close this 
gateway until the risk of harm has passed. 
 
Therefore, this is advance notice that the gate will be closed as soon as work 
commences. This will happen at very short notice. I know this will put extra pressure 
on families as access to school will only be via the Oliver Street entrance. Please 
remember that this entrance gets very congested and we ask that if you have to 
travel by car you park away from school and walk the rest of the way. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
Sofina Islam OBE 
Headteacher 

 
 

 
 

 


